
 
 

 
September 13, 2019 

TO: Presidents,  
FIK affiliates in Asian Zone 
 
 
 

Cancellation of FY2019 FIK Kendo Referee Seminar for the Asian Zone in Hong Kong 
 
This is an announcement that FY2019 FIK Kendo Referee Seminar for the Asian Zone, 
which was scheduled from Friday, November 8 to Sunday, November 10 in Hong Kong, will 
be cancelled due to safety reasons of the local situation. Considering the recent situation in 
the area, there is a possibilities that the access from/to the airport for the participants, 
instructors and players could face difficulties and an unpredictable situation might occur, 
FIK along with Hong Kong Kendo Association have to make a tough decision to cancel the 
seminar. 
 
We sincerely apologize to those who are planning to join the seminar. 
 
We will reconsider the timing as well as a location of FY2019 Asian Zone Kendo Referee 
Seminar and notify you at the earliest possible time. 
 
For future correspondence or any other queries, please contact the email addresses below. 
email：kikkawa@kendo.or.jp, takamori@kendo.or.jp 
 

 
 
Sincerely yours, 

 

Yukio SATO, Ph.D. 
Secretary-General 
International Kendo Federation 


